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Ordinance No. Council Bill No. B 193-08

AN ORDINANCE

accepting and appropriating donated funds for Stephens Lake
Park development projects; and fixing the time when this
ordinance shall become effective.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF COLUMBIA, MISSOURI, AS
FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1. The City accepts donations made by the Cosmopolitan Luncheon Club
($12,500.00) for the Reichmann Pavilion, Ed Petersheim ($10,000.00) for construction of a
second waterfall at Stephens Lake Park and a $1,000.00 donation for Memorial/Heritage
trees at Stephens Lake Park.

SECTION 2. The sum of $23,500.00 is hereby appropriated from the Stephens Lake
Park Donations Account No. 753-8500-480.53-25, D74025 to the Stephens Lake Park
Development Account No. 440-8800-548.49-90, C00095.

SECTION 3. This ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after its
passage.

PASSED this day of , 2008.
ATTEST:
City Clerk Mayor and Presiding Officer

APPROVED AS TO FORM:

City Counselor



CERTIFICATION: | certify there are sufficient funds available in the Stephens Lake Park
Donations Account No. 753-8500-480.53-25, D74025 to cover the
above appropriation.

Director of Finance



Source

Mike Hood ; )K

Fiscal Impact
YES x

NO

Other Info.

Project Number
C00095

Agenda Item No.

TO:  City Council
FROM: City Manager and Staff //A%
DATE: June 2, 2008

RE: Donation Appropriation - Stephens Lake Park

Summary: The Department of Parks and Recreation is requesting Council action to
appropriate $23,500 in donated funds for Stephens Lake Park. The funds have been
received over the past several months and are being appropriated at this time so that
development of the project can continue as planned.

Discussion:

Donations include $12,500 from the Cosmopolitan Luncheon Club for the Riechmann
Pavilion ($50,000 total donation paid in four annual installments), $10,000 from Ed
Petersheim for the second waterfall, and $1,000 for Memorial/Heritage trees at Stephens
Lake Park.

The second waterfall is identified in the final master plan for Stephens Lake Park and
was unfunded until now. Ed Petersheim has donated $10,000 to construct the second
waterfall. The first waterfall was funded by a $50,000 donation from the Nall family,
which also included the pump and pump housing. The second waterfall can be built for a
substantially less price, as it will be much smaller in scope and will use the same pump
installed for the first waterfall. This donation enables staff to have both waterfalls
constructed at the same time.

An appropriation of donated funds is requested at this time so that development of the
project can continue as planned.

Suggested Council Action: Approve the ordinance appropriating the funds.



